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    Beachwood Breeze

     


          P.O. Box 17385

                            Jacksonville, FL  32245

           Your Neighborhood Newsletter of People and Events
                          February 2011
MESSAGE FROM JSO CRIME PREVENTION UNIT
. . .The purpose of this email is to advise that a few burglaries to residences have occurred in the last 30 days.  If you have a communication method to reach out to your neighborhood, I would ask to repeat some common universal safety precautions:   Lock doors; set alarms; keep track of serial numbers should an incident occur; neighbors should call policy ANY time something seems unusual in the neighborhood; do not keep items of value in an unattended vehicle; set vehicle alarms; lock vehicle doors; do not throw away boxes street side on trash day for major purchases (big screen tvs, etc).  I appreciate your help within the community and may be reached at the number below if there are any questions. [[from email dated 1/18/11]] Officer Sean Lindsey, Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office, Crime Prevention Unit: 904/630-7196 x6608
MESSAGE FROM COUNCILMAN RICHARD CLARK

. . .FDOT just informed us that the EAST bound lane has been switched as of 48 hours ago to the new traffic lanes, and due to some current problems that are being worked on, the WEST bound lanes and the rest of the project is estimated to be scheduled for completion this summer.  Thus far, the project is 64% complete!  Thank you for your patience! [[from email dated 2/2/11]]   District 3, Councilman Richard Clark , 117 W Duval Street, City Hall, Suite 425, Jax., FL 32202   630-1031 
Code Enforcement Random Inspection in Beachwood
Several weeks ago, the Code Enforcement patrol conducted a random inspection in Beachwood.  Neither the past or present BCA officers initiated the request for the inspection.  We wanted to pass this along for your information.
Elections of Officers for 2011

      During the Jan. 18, 2011 meeting, voting took place for the BCA officers.  The results are:  Lance Litwhiler, 
      President, Peggy Bourne, Vice-President, Alice Kuhn, Treasurer and Janis Manners, Secretary.  You are
      welcome come to the next meeting and meet the 2011 officers.

Beachwood Community Center Update
     The RFP (Request For Proposal) has been released and deadline for responses is Feb. 23, 2011.  We will
      keep you advised of the results once we get feedback from the JaxParks staff.  We hope the previous months 
     of outreach from BCA members brings several responses to the bid to run the community center!  After all bids
     are received, they will be graded as to the organization’s ability to match the needs of all Beachwood residents.

2nd Request Distributor Needed for West Part of Surfwood
    We are looking for a new volunteer to pass out the monthly newsletter to the 18 homes on Surfwood’s extension
    west of Beachwood Blvd.  It’s the 1st street on the left entering Beachwood.  You can join the other 11
    volunteers who help with the deliveries of the Beachwood Breeze.  If interested, please contact Sheila Litwhiler 
    at 645-5980.  
               ============================================================================

             Next Meeting – Tuesday, February 15, 2011 at 7:30 pm 

             at Community Center, 11758 Marina Drive (next to basketball courts)
               Let’s make 2011 a GREAT year for the Beachwood Community !!



